
  

 

 
     

        
   

 
       

        

 

                 
                  

                
          

        
        

                   
                  

                   
      

 

   
  

  
   

  
C A L IF O R N IA
AIR RESO URCES B O A R D

Regan, Rachel@ARB 

From: Regan, Rachel@ARB 
Sent: Friday, April 4, 2025 10:54 AM 
To: Courtney.S.Adams@shell.com 
Cc: Soriano, Bonnie@ARB; Csondes, Angela@ARB; ARB Shore Power Regulation; Foster, 

Jonathan@ARB; Jessica.Neil@shell.com; Bob.Dicks@shell.com; D.McFarlane@shell.com; 
Cheryl.Mills@shell.com; Christopher.Sherman@shell.com 

Subject: RE: Shell Request for Prospective Eligibility to Remediate 
Attachments: FAB24-161 - Remediation Eligibility Letter to Shell Mormon Island.pdf 

Hello Courtney, 

Thank you for the submission. CARB approves this request from Equilon Enterprises (dba Shell Oil Products US) (“Shell”) 
to extend the Prospective Eligibility granted on December 26, 2024, for vessel visits to Shell Mormon Island Terminal to 
use the remediation fund compliance option. CARB also recognizes Shell’s intention to use the contracted barge for 
emissions capture as soon as it receives CARB Executive Order approval. 

Original eligibility period: January 1 – March 31, 2025 
Extended eligibility period: January 1 – July 30, 2025 

All the terms and conditions from CARB’s letter dated December 26, 2024 (attached), except the new end date of July 
30, 2025, continue to apply during Shell’s extended Prospective Eligibility period. If CAECS service is not yet available for 
any/all visits to Shell’s Terminal by the end date of the requested eligibility period, Shell may reapply to receive another 
prospective eligibility determination for an additional period. 

Best regards, 

Rachel Martinez Regan (she/her) 
Air Pollution Specialist 
Marine Strategies Section 
Transportation and Toxics Division 
rachel.regan@arb.ca.gov 
VoIP: (279) 216-0687 
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